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September 20, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance recommending approval of a sale to the City of Auburn (Auburn) of a surplus 3.81 acre portion of the 8.3 acre Auburn Park-and-Ride (Auburn PNR) parking lot.  The property is located at 101 15th Street NE, which is the southwest corner of 15th Street NE and A Street NW in Auburn (District 7).  The 3.81 acre portion that was declared surplus on July 12, 2012, is in the northwest area of that lot and is part of parcel 000080-0022.  
As we understand the transaction, Auburn plans to simultaneously resale the acreage to an aircraft parts supplier, Orion Industries, for development of a manufacturing plant.  Orion was recently recognized by Boeing as its 2011 Outside Manufacturer of the Year.  We also understand that Auburn will reserve drainage easements for its own use and possibly avigation-related “clear zone” easements over portions of the acreage.
The King County Department of Transportation, Transit Division (Transit) confirms that the remaining downsized Auburn PNR will adequately serve current and anticipated future demand.  The Auburn PNR was originally purchased with Federal Urban Mass Transportation Administration and State funds in 1976.  Sale proceeds from this transaction will be utilized for future Federal Transit Administration eligible projects in compliance with applicable regulations (FTA Circular 5010.1C, Chapter II, Paragraph 2.c.(1) and (2)).
The purchase price for the proposed sale to Auburn is $1,566,500,based on the appraised fair market value of the property.  The purchase and sale agreement, drafted with the assistance of the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, provides for easements to preserve existing transit access, lighting, and drainage rights to safeguard continued operation of the remaining Auburn PNR facility.
A mandatory State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) review was performed and a determination of nonsignificance issued on June 1, 2012.  No comments were received during the comment period.
In addition to the purchase of this parcel, the City of Auburn has committed to the purchase of an additional 1.58 acres of land within the Auburn PNR for the purpose of extending Auburn’s Municipal Airport Runway.  Auburn advises that it will likely move forward with that purchase request within the next 18 months, allowing time for the Auburn Airport Master Plan to be completed and a new Capital Improvement Project to be agreed to by the Federal Aviation Administration.  Auburn chose to move forward with the purchase of the 3.81 acre site at this time to allow Orion Industries to begin construction as quickly as possible.
The proposed sale furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by building lasting regional partnerships, supporting the County’s park-and-ride program, continuing to provide good customer service to our transit customers, and exercising sound financial stewardship for this real estate asset.  The sale also supports the mission of the King County Aerospace Alliance by providing land for aerospace development.  In summary, the proposed sale furthers a variety of unique economic opportunities that benefit King County and our customers, the City of Auburn and the local economy.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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